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CALENDAR TERM 2 PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
We have lots happening at Pagewood Public School each and 
every day! This week Mrs Arthur will be holding auditions to join 
the choir for Years 4-6; our junior and senior bands will be 
performing at school and the P&C will run a Mother’s Day stall for 
students to buy gifts on Thursday, prices range from $3-$10. 
 
Next week NAPLAN online assessments for Year 3 and 5 students 
will begin. Year 3 will complete the writing task on paper rather 
than online. Teachers have been familiarising students with the 
format. The best preparation students can do is getting a good 
night’s sleep the night before.  NAPLAN is a point in time 
assessment of literacy and numeracy skills.  It is very important all 
students arrive at school on time to ensure they hear all 
instructions.  
 
Last week saw our SRC particpate in 
a workshop to provide feedback 
about a new playground to be built 
at Sir Joseph Banks Park in Botany. 
The students did a wonderful job 
talking about the purpose of the 
playground and what they would 
like to see in it.  

 

Smoke haze caused by back burning 
is once again with us. We monitor 
the levels on these days and all students for whom we have 
identified asthma as a health concern should come to the library 
for break times. PE lessons and outdoor learning is also reviewed 
on a daily basis.  
 
The Junior and Senior dance groups have been successful in their 
application for the ‘In the Spotlight’ Dance Festival – well done! 
There is a tight timeframe to be performance ready, please keep 
an eye out for further information from Miss Grisanti and Mrs 
Chrysostomou.  
 

Year 4 parents and carers should ensure applications for 

Opportunity Class placement is completed online by Friday 7 May. 

 

Tonight at the P&C meeting I will outline the reviews we will be 

running this term and looking for any more volunteers who would 

like to be part of the teams.  

 

Nicole Mayhew 

Principal  

 

PAGEWOOD PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

TERM 2 WEEK 3 

Monday 3 May 2021 

 

 

 

MAY  

WEEK 3  

Mon 3 P&C Meeting 7pm – face to face at 
school in the Library 

Tues 4 Uniform Shop open 9.15am-9.45am 
please sign in  with the QR code 

Wed 5 Senior Band Performance before 
school 8:15am 

 Lunch - Choir audition for Y4-6 

 K-2 Assembly 2.30pm 

Thurs 6 Junior Band Performance before 
school 8:15am 

 P&C Mother’s Day stall 
Pack your money to buy gifts 

Fri 7 ESPSSA Cross Country 
 

 Opportunity class applications close 
 

WEEK 4 NAPLAN – Year 3 & 5 students 
varying days 

Tues 11 Recess – Choir audition for Y4-6 

Fri 14 School photo money due - please  
pay direct to School Photographer  

WEEK 5 NAPLAN – Year 3 & 5 students 
varying days 

Mon 17 PHOTO DAY 
Photo envelopes must be brought 
today 

WEEK 6  

Wed 26 Kindergarten 2022 Open Day and 
School Tour for local enrolments and 
out of area siblings 

Fri 28 Last day for Special Order Polar 
Fleece Jacket from Uniform Shop 

 

 

RAINBOW AWARDS  

Toby P 2C Christina 2C Cristiano 2H 

Oliver 2H Riley 2H Lauren KRed 

Ava KRed Zahra KRed Eli KRed 

 

SILVER AWARD  

Toby 1I Anau 2H Jasper 1I 

Lilly 1I Jax 1I  

 

GOLD AWARD  

Spencer 1I Thomas 2H Zara 2H 

Eli 2H Bella 1I  
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MERIT AWARDS  

K -2 

KRed Felix Rosie Sofia Ava 

KYellow Nelson Mila Johnny Bella 

1M Paul Talyah Hugo Frankie 

1I Spencer Jasmine Gianna Toby 

1/2B Alice Elena Taji Alex 

2C Taran Zoe Baldwin Zara 

2H Harriette Indie Zara Teneale 

 
KINDERGARTEN 2022 OPEN DAY AND SCHOOL TOUR 

We have an open day and school tour for parents and carers of local enrolments and out of area siblings on 

Wednesday 26 May 2021 from 10.00am-11.00am. Parents and carers can visit our school from 10.00am – 11.00am 

with their kindergarten child/ren for a school tour and a talk from the Principal and Kindergarten teachers. If you 

know of friends or neighbours who are living in our local catchment area who intend to enrol their child/ren for 

kindergarten next year, please let them know. 

 

 
 

 

CHOIR 
Attention all singers! Choir auditions are going to be held on Wednesday 5 May lunch time and Tuesday 11 May 
recess for students in Y4-6. These will be held in Mrs Arthur's classroom. Students will be notified formally if they are 
successful or unsuccessful on Wednesday 12 May. For successful choir students, rehearsals will be held on Monday 
mornings at 8:30am.  
Kristyn Arthur 
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CROSS COUNTRY  
The Zone Cross Country carnival will be held at Heffron Park on Friday 7th May from 9:30-2:20pm.  Please ensure all 

permission notes are signed and returned by Friday.  

Miss Shiozawa and Mrs Curtis 

  

NAPLAN 

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is a point in time assessment of literacy and 
numeracy skills that are essential for every child to progress through school and life. Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 
participate in the annual NAPLAN tests in writing, reading, conventions of language (spelling, grammar and 
punctuation) and numeracy. Our school will be participating in NAPLAN Online between 11 and 21 May 2021. If you 
have any questions about NAPLAN Online, please contact your child’s teacher. 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 
Individual, class and specific group photographs are scheduled for week 5, Mon 17 May.  Payment envelopes will be 
sent home with your child this week which will include information on how to pay. Please arrange payment online 
direct to The School Photographer by Friday 14 May 2021.  Please DO NOT pay via the school payments system.  All 
students should be in full winter uniform on the day. Siblings photos envelopes are available at the office. Students 
should return the sibling envelope on photo day, Monday 17 May and not before.  
 
PAGEWOOD PS INSTRUMENTAL PROGRAM  
A huge welcome back to our young musicians, I hope you all had a 

wonderful and relaxing Easter holiday break and have settled back into 

school and other activities. 

All lessons and rehearsals have now resumed for Term 2. In addition to 

our music for Term 1, we are working on the following music for 

upcoming performances: 

Senior Band  

The Tempest 

All About that Bass 

 

Junior Band 

Pages 8 and 9 of your “Tradition of Excellence” book 

Open Rehearsal Week 3 

I’m very pleased to announce that the Junior and Senior Band will be holding their first performances of 2021 

outside the hall. Parents are welcome to observe an Open rehearsal/short performance before school on  

Wednesday 5 May (Senior Band)  

Thursday 6 May (Junior Band) 

Students should arrive at 8.00am for an 8.15am start in school uniform. Please bring your instrument and music. 

If you would like more information about our Band program please contact our office on 9662 2211 or email Kevin  

@directionsinmusic.com.au . We will keep you updated with what the Band are doing and look forward to a very 

successful Term 2! 

Kevin Christmas, Program Manager 
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PARKING – PICK UP & DROP OFF 

We ask that parents please do not stop and drop your child at the front gate in the “No Stopping” zone on Dalley 

Avenue.  The penalty for stopping in a 'No Stopping' zone in a school zone is $304 and two demerit points.  If you 

can’t get out of the car, you can drop your child/ren at Kiss and Ride.   

 

UNIFORM SHOP - SPECIAL ORDER  

“Warburton” Polar Fleece Lined Hard Shell Spray Jacket (with school logo) - $45 each. 

The uniform shop will be placing a one-off order for the “spray jacket”. As this is not a regular item, we do not have 

current stock of this product, and as such we are unable to provide a sample.   

PLEASE SEE ORDER FORM AT END OF THIS NEWSLETTER – IF YOU WISH TO PLACE AN ORDER, PLEASE RETURN THIS 

FORM TO THE OFFICE OR EMAIL IT TO THE UNIFORM SHOP AT ppsuniform@hotmail.com BY FRIDAY 28th MAY 2021. 

ORDERS WILL BE PLACED ONCE MINIMUM ORDER REQUIREMENTS ARE MET AS REQUESTED BY THE SUPPLIER. 

• Colour: Dark Maroon.  Waterproof (100% nylon), fully lined with polar fleece and featuring a concealed 

drawstring hood in its collar.  It also has an internal draw cord for a great fit. 

• Once order has been placed/processed, there are no returns/exchanges so please choose carefully. 

UNIFORM SHOP – TUESDAYS FORTNIGHTLY 

All students should be wearing full winter uniform in Terms 2 and 3. Our lovely parent volunteers will be open 

fortnightly on a Tuesday in weeks 3, 5, 7 and 9 of Term 2. As the weather turns cooler, please ensure you order jumpers 

and jackets for your child/ren. Please ensure your child/rens names are on everything to minimize loss.  

 

It would help our lovely parent volunteers if parents can arrive for face to face sales with their Order Form prepared 

to save time. You can download the form from our website or obtain one from the office. However, you can still place 

an order online direct to ppsuniform@hotmail.com . Order forms must be used for all purchases and emailed directly 

to ppsuniform@hotmail.com  

    

ETHICS TEACHER AT PAGEWOOD PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Could you be an ethics teacher for Pagewood Public School? We are seeking volunteers so 

that we can provide ethics classes for all the families who have requested it for their children. 

Ethics teachers receive full training by Primary Ethics, the not-for-profit organisation approved to design curriculum 

and training for the ethics program. Training consists of either a two day face to face workshop or Online Zoom 

workshop. Lesson materials are provided. Suitable volunteers have an interest in children’s education and 

development of critical thinking skills and must be available at 9:20am-9:55am Tuesday each week. 

 

In ethics classes, children learn how to think logically, disagree respectfully and support their arguments with 

evidence, rather than act according to blind habit or peer pressure.  

Children discuss topic such as: 

- imagining how others feel 
- how do we treat living things? 
- what is laziness? 
- how do we disagree in a respectful way? 
- fairness   
If you are looking for an opportunity to make a valuable contribution to our school, please visit 

www.primaryethics.com.au or contact Anuya Velpanur, Area Manager, Sydney Metro-South by emailing 

anuya.velpanur@primaryethics.com.au 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:ppsuniform@hotmail.com
mailto:ppsuniform@hotmail.com
mailto:ppsuniform@hotmail.com
http://www.primaryethics.com.au/
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TERM 2 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday/ 
Sunday 

Week 3 3 MAY 
7:00pm P&C 
meeting 

4 MAY 5 MAY 
ESPSSA meeting 
K-2 assembly 
 
Senior Band 
Performance 
before school 

6 MAY 
P&C Mother’s 
Day stall in 
library 9.15am 
 
Junior Band 
Performance 
before school 

7 MAY 
ESPSSA Cross 
Country 
OC applications 
close 

8/9 MAY 
9 Mother’s Day 

Week 4 10 MAY 
 

11 MAY 
NAPLAN ONLINE 
OPENS 

12 MAY 
3-6 assembly 

13 MAY 14 MAY 
PSSA 
 

15/16 MAY 

Week 5 17 MAY 
PHOTO DAY 

18 MAY 19 MAY 
K-2 assembly 

20 MAY 21 MAY 
PSSA 
NAPLAN 
ONLINE CLOSES 

22/23 MAY 

Week 6 24 MAY 25 MAY 26 MAY 
K 2022 Open Day  
3-6 assembly 

27 MAY 28 MAY 
PSSA 
 

29/30 MAY 

Week 7 31 MAY 1 JUN 2 JUN 
School athletics 
carnival  
K-2 assembly 

3 JUN 4 JUN 
PSSA 
 

5/6 JUN 

Week 8 
 

7 JUN 
7:00pm P&C 
meeting 

8 JUN 9 JUN 
3-6 assembly 

10 JUN 11 JUN 
SEPSSA Cross 
Country 
 

12/13 JUN 

Week 9 
 

14 JUN 
Queen’s 
Birthday 

15 JUN 16 JUN 
K-2 assembly 

17 JUN 
SmartStart 

18 JUN 
Reports home 

19/20 JUN 

Week 10 
 

21 JUN 
Parent Teacher 
Interviews this 
week  
 

22 JUN 23 JUN 
3-6 assembly 

24 JUN 25 JUN 
PSSA 

26/27 JUN 
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PPS P&C (Parents and Citizens) News 

All are welcome to attend the P&C meeting in the school library TONIGHT at 7pm 

AGENDA 

Apologies  

Approve Minutes – 2021 AGM and March meeting  

Principal’s Report 

President’s Report  

Treasurer’s Report 

Secretary’s Report  

Business Arising/Carried forward 

Welcome event 

Fundraising update 

Uniform shop price review 

New Business  

Elect Fathers Day working party & assign budget 

SRC Hotdog Day 

Network 10 - 2021 MasterChef School 

Garden Competition 

Business without notice 

 

Next meeting: Monday June 7th 2021 

7pm in school library 

 

We hope to see you there!  

 

Your P&C 
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